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When I was younger, after the sun would go down on those hot summer days, I would join all the other 

neighborhood kids as we ran around our front yards with mason jars.  We would catch fireflies by hand 

and compare our loot to each other’s.  When our parents told us it was time to come inside, we would 

slowly release the fireflies—watching as they flew away in the night sky, one by one. 

 

I would look forward to the fireflies all year long.  I remember wishing I could watch them every night, 

and run around the neighborhood with my friends admiring their bright glow.  But alas—fireflies only 

appear in one season. 

 

As I grew older, I began to be grateful for those warm summer nights and the memories they created.  

This helped me recall other great memories about summer: time spent with family and friends, attending      

summer camp, having watermelon seed spitting contests and staying up later for family movie night! 

 

The best way to reap the benefits of gratitude is to notice new things you are grateful for every day. 

 

What “fireflies” in your life are you grateful for this summer? 

 

Rev. Kristi Blankman 

“And God is able to make all grace abound to 

you, so that having all sufficiency in all things 

at all times, you may abound in every good 

work.”  (2 Corinthians 9:8) 

Dear Friends,  

 

Summer has always been my favorite       

season.  Yes it’s hot in Texas, but the sun 

stays in the sky longer, swimming can     

become an everyday activity, watermelon is 

ripe and in season… and there are fireflies 

(or what we used to call “lightning bugs” 

out at night! 



Dear SBPC, 

 

The focus verse for Vacation Bible School this summer was, “Remember that the Lord is great and awe-

some!”  (Nehemiah 4:14b).  The 130 children in attendance, as well as the  volunteers, had an AWESOME 

and AMAZING week catching the wave of God’s    amazing love.  The Gathering Place was full of 

smiles, laughter, singing, dancing, snacking, and creating.  None of it would have been possible without 

the help of the amazing volunteers and donors.  Thank you to the following people who donated their 

time to make it all happen (I apologize if I miss a name - there were so many of you!): 

 

 Megan Hogg    Patti Walsh    Laurie Mitchell 

 Marguerite Priest   Kathleen Holder   Carla Pace 

 Emily Mitchell   Will Stockton    Adam Tutt 

 Doris Wright    Sarah Dikeman   Donald McDaniel 

 Ethan Mitchell   Jackie Nix    Luna Lassiter 

 Ben Dethloff    Josie Henry    Ethan Henry  

 Riley Fairchild   Maurice Fayard   Lane Rouse 

 Rachel Davis    Skylar Rauen    Brienna Rauen 

 Maria Paredes   Jeannie Stockton   Jan Fitts 

 Carol Davis    Jeannie Stockton   Margaret Rouse 

 Lin Sabala    Patti Nanney    Bill Laub 

 Ali Nix    Karen Dikeman   Alexandra Alvarado 

 Lisa Merritt    Margo Smith    Susan Heitshusen 

      Ken Crawford   Allan Corona    

 

Thank you, also, to all who donated supplies and money.  We couldn’t make it happen without your 

generosity!  

 

And we can’t forget our mission - so many generous donors filled the 

boat with supplies for Interfaith of the Woodlands to help local flood 

victims. 

 

It really was an amazing week! 

 

Patty Blome 

 Vacat ion  B ib le  School  



“To each is given the manifestation of the  

Spirit for the gift of the common good…”   

1 Corinthians 12:7 
 

A huge THANK YOU to Patty Blome for 
all of her hard work at this year’s 
VBS!  It was a HUGE success and a 
wonderful time was 
had by all!! Thank you 
for sharing your gifts! 





 

 

Please pray for traveling mercies for our SBPC delegation, and all others participating! 

Riley Fairchild, Lane Rouse, Maurice Fayard, Elizabeth Bik and Kristi 
Blankman will be at Purdue University in Indiana for the 2016 PC

(USA) Triennium! They will be traveling along with 76 other          
delegates from New Covenant Presbytery. This years theme is "GO:" 

Go- and see, Go- and do likewise, Teach me the way I should Go, Let 
my people Go, and the great Go- mission! Triennium is a life chang-

ing, faith-fulfilling, and inspiring time to spend a week with Presby-

terians from all over the country, and even the world! 
 

Please pray for traveling mercies for our SBPC delegation and all 

others participating! 

July 19-23 



6:00 PM  

Gathering Place 

Meet your team/group mates for food, fellowship 

and fun as we learn about where and who God is 

calling us to be in the upcoming year! 
 

Fellowship will provide drinks,  Cane’s chicken    

fingers, mac and cheese, rolls and dessert.  Please 

bring a salad or vegetable side to feed 5! 
 

See you there! 

Sunday, July 10th  

Come One, Come All  

to the All Team’s Potluck Dinner! 













Celebration and thanks are in order. The General Assem-
bly just approved the two business items of Presbyterian 
Women. At the 223rd (2018) General Assembly, PW in the 
PC(USA), Inc., will be a corresponding member with voice 
and a seat at the assembly. The second piece of business 
includes PW in the Organization for Mission, which       
recognizes PW, Inc., as a corporation that relates to the 
PC(USA). Presbyterian Women has been affirmed over 
and over again this week as a valuable organization of 
passionate women who live out God's call to serve 
through the PW Purpose. Repeatedly, we have been       
reminded what the mission, advocacy, Bible study and 
magazine mean to the whole church. Building an inclusive 
caring of women that supports the PC (USA) is always in 
the work of PW. Thanks be to God, Presbyterian Women 
across the country, for your part in bringing us to this 
momentous day. Amen!  

From General Assembly: 



Plan to join WOMEN and MEN from churches across our 

Presbytery for a retreat at one of the national conference centers 

for the PC (USA).  What a perfect time of year to encounter God 

through relationships, renewal, recreation, and rest in the beau-

tiful mountains of western North Carolina. 

 

Not only will we learn about Montreat Conference Center, we 

will have the opportunity for Bible study using the St. John’s Il-

luminated Bible (“I am” sayings from John).  A caravan along 

the Blue Ridge Parkway has also been scheduled.  Everyone will 

be responsible for his or her own transportation to Montreat 

(Houston to either Asheville, NC, Greenville/Spartanburg, SC, or 

Charlotte, NC and rental car transportation to Montreat).  Hous-

ing and meals will be in the newly renovated Assembly Inn.  

Costs and registration information will be available soon.  Ques-

tions?  Contact Carol Davis at 281-778-9654. 

October 25-28, 2016 



Sign up for our 

Would you like to be added 

to our church news email 

list? 
 

Feel free to sign up via our 

Church website at  

www.springbranchpres.org 

and click on the box titled 

“sign up for our Mailing List”. 

Whenever our church gets 

word about someone in need of 

prayers, a Prayer Chain Email is 

sent to our “prayer warriors.”  

If you would like your name to 

be added to the list please con-

tact the Church Office or Sarah 

Dikeman! 

CHURCH NEWS 



Our Congregation WELCOMES the  

ALBERT and PACE family!   
 

 We are so delighted to have them  join us!  

INTERESTED in beautifying the sanctuary on Sunday mornings while honoring a loved one or 

commemorating a special occasion?  The Sign-Up Sheet is located in the Narthex!  The cost 

per arrangement is $65.00.  Contact Jorida in the church office for details! 

Joys & Concerns 

 

Matthew and Jessica have been married for 7 years and have two children, Nathan (4) and Lincoln 

(2).  They are both engineers and met at Rose-Hulman Institute of Technology in Terre Haute, Indi-

ana.  The abundance of jobs and the thrill of year round humidity brought them to Houston!   They 

were looking for a new church and decided to visit SBPC when making the decision to put their 

boys in the Academy.  They have been very happy and feel part of the family.  They feel there is a lot 

of love here!  Jessica grew up in the Methodist church and Matthew grew up Lutheran, but Mat-

thew’s grandfather was a Presbyterian minister!  They look forward to their kids growing up in the 

church with such a wonderful group of people.    

Carla is a native Houstonian who grew up on the west side of Houston, graduating from Alief Elsik High 

School. She attended and earned a degree from Case Western Reserve University in Cleveland, OH.  She 

now teaches seventh grade science here in Houston.  She has a daughter named Emma who is born 

into a multicultural family (Greek, German and Spanish) and is excited that she will be starting pre-k 

in the fall as part of a dual language program.  Carla’s spiritual journey started with being baptized in 

the Greek Orthodox Church. Her parents were not regular attendees but encouraged her to learn about 

God through a Children's book of bible stories and Sunday school classes for a few years. She became 

more involved in high school and college through Young Life and other Christian youth groups. Once 

Emma was born she wanted to be a part of a positive Christian community and slowly started looking 

for a place of worship. Emma really enjoyed the Wednesday chapel time while attending the academy 

which led her to try SBPC.  She is excited to be a part of this community and grow in faith together.  



Spec ia l  Thank You . . .  
The Property committee of SBPC would like to thank 

Craig and Heidt for the recent stripping of the parking 

lots.  Special thanks to Kay Craig and Charles Craig! 

On July 17th, anthems will be sung by representatives of the States-

men Chorus of which Dick Slover is a member.  Singing in Barbershop 

harmony, they perform out of Spring, Texas where they practice on 

Thursday evenings.  If you enjoy singing and would like to try some-

thing different, ask Dick for practice details. 

d o r t h y a n d d i c k @ s b c g l o b a l . n e t   

A special THANK YOU to our 

SBPC Members who delivered 

Meals on Wheels during the 

months of May and June: Don-

ald McDaniel, Charlie Fairchild 

and Melissa Rendon! 



.  

Thank you for Pentecost offering– Last month, we collected a total of 

$1,505.00! $903 of this will go to the PC (USA) to encourage,         

develop, and support its young people, and also address the needs 

of at-risk children through the Young Adult Volunteer Program, and   

Ministries for Youth. $602 of this will be retained by our congrega-

tion to go towards programs that make an impact in the lives of 

young people within our own community (to be designated by the 

mission team). THANK YOU for your generosity!  

“He will be like a tree firmly planted by streams of water, 

which yields its fruit in its season; And its leaf does not 

wither; and whatever he does, he prospers.” —Psalm 1:3 





 

Bruce & Darlene Wendt 7/2 
Daniel & Sarah Powell 7/13 
Harold & Virginia Miller 7/14 
Bethany Robinson & Jeffrey Cassidy 7/24 
Derick & Margaret Covington 7/24 
Rev. Mark & Jeanne Plunkett 7/30 

Sarah Burns 7/1 

Shirley Gray 7/4 

John Heath 7/5 

Tad Mizwa 7/6 

Lucas Eric Fuller 7/6 

Gene Summers 7/7 

Joseph Wilborn 7/7 

Cathie Robinson 7/8 

Gerald Bacus 7/8 

Don Tremble 7/10 

Miriam Vyles 7/10 

Jeannie Stockton 7/11 

Connor William Fake 7/13 

Amy Rupp 7/13 

Elizabeth "Liz" Earnest 7/16 

Keith Bee 7/18 

Lisa Rowland Schultz 7/18 

Samantha Essing 7/19 

Carmen Reyer 7/19 

Dr. Mark Turney 7/19 

Virginia Morrison 7/20 

Riley Fairchild 7/22 

Daniel Greeley 7/22 

Dana Ballard 7/23 

Nicki Laverty 7/24 
Sandy Chehade 7/26 
Luna Lassiter 7/26 
Ben Lois Bowers 7/27 
Gabriel Perez 7/27 
Bethany Balli 7/29 
Margo Smith 7/29 
Nelda Johnson 7/30 
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